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Ms. Renina R. Sarter 

JUL. 2 4  M8 

RFCA P'fl6& Cwrdinatw 
bpartment of Enwgy 
ROC;& flats Field Offl# 
P.O. &IX 28 
Golden, CO 804024928 

RE Prnpnaad Actlnn Mamowtidurn for Modifhtlan of the OW7 Passive Seep 
Intermptlen and Traatmont Syetem Design 

bear Ms. Sartw. 

4 ,  We are concerned that srtx lnohes of dirt wilt not be 8n epproprhte insulatian 
frwn freeze, and rewmmnend either tht, plpe be encaset&rapped with some type 
of lnaulatlng material and be wvwd by a minimum sf I2 huh68 of sol1 or you 
pmvide data which validates that 6 Inches of dirt will provide adequate insulation 
from frssxinq when the frost llne is et least to a depth of 15 Inches. 

* 

2. Tha preroenw of metals In the seep ate also of a Conwm. We bglieve the 
sarnpllng scheme should indude metals analpis to ensure them values da net 
Increase. A te-emhatlan d the closure schedule for OW? may be warrat$ad if nn 
inweme of metals ocouw. 

You may amtact Jean Lillich et 312-6268 if you have any questions concemlng thls 
GOmspQndence. 

I 

Rocky Flats Team Leader -- . .  & -  . ,". 



Author: John Law at ALPHA10 
Date : 7/29/98 7:38 AM 
Priority: Normal 
TO: Norman Cypher at Maill 
TO: Russ Cirillo at Mail5 
Subject: OU-7 Seep 
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Norm/Frank/Russ - This seems reasonable to me. If we do not have 
sufficien time go ahead a request a delay from Steve Hahn. Lane 
mentioned that Schmuck would have had heartburn with the metals 
analysis but was vague on why. Is this something we should fight back 
on? 

Forward Header 
Subject: OU-7 Seep 
Author: Lane Butler at EXCHSRV 
Date : 7/28/98 4 : 3 8  PM 

Yesterday we received notification from the EPA that they concurred with our 
proposal for a passive stripper system at the OU-7 Seep with 2 exceptions: 

* Freeze protection as proposed is not adequate. They recommended that the 
pipe be encased/wrapped with some type of insulating material and be covered 
with a minimum of 12 inches of soil. Our proposal was for 6 inches of soil and 
the frost line is at least to a depth of 15 inches. 

* They have a concern about metals in the seep. Therefore, they request that 
the sampling scheme must include metals analysis to ensure that those values doe 
not increase. EPA indicated that re-evaluation of the closure schedule for OU-7 
may be warranted if an increase of metals occurs. 

Please prepare a plan and schedule, including detailed cost plan, to accomplish 
the proposed changeover to the passive system that incorporates EPA's comments 
for Kaiser Hill review. We should proceed with implementation as quickly as 
possible, depending on the detailed cost estimate and available funding. Please 
provide the plan and schedule for implementation by August 7, 1998. 



Author: Lane Butler at EXCHSRV 
Date : 7/28/98 4:38 PM 
Priority: Normal 
TO: John Law at Alpha10 
TO: Russ Cirillo at Mail5 
CC: Stephen Hahn at EXCHSRV 
CC: Alan Rodgers at EXCHSRV 
Subject: OU-7 Seep 
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Yesterday we received notification from the EPA that they concurred with our 
proposal for a passive stripper system at the OU-7 Seep with 2 exceptions: 

* Freeze protection as proposed is not adequate. They recommended that the 
pipe be encased/wrapped with some type of insulating material and be covered 
with a minimum of 12 inches of soil. Our proposal was for 6 inches of soil and 
the frost line is at least to a depth of 15 inches. 

* They have a concern about metals in the seep. Therefore, they request that 
the sampling scheme must include metals analysis to ensure that those values doe 
not increase. EPA indicated that re-evaluation of the closure schedule for OU-7 
may be warranted if an increase of metals occurs. 

Please prepare a plan and schedule, including detailed cost plan, to accomplish 
the proposed changeover to the passive system that incorporates EPA's comments 
for Kaiser Hill review. We should proceed with implementation as quickly as 
possible, depending on the detailed cost estimate and available funding. Please 
provide the plan and schedule for implementation by August 7, 1998. 


